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Dear Resident, 

Thank you for your response to the 2020 Census.  Your address has been selected to 
complete the 2020 Census Neighborhood Study, which is an important follow-up to the 
2020 Census. For this brief study, we are gathering information about vacant homes near 
where you live. Your participation could help save taxpayer money in future censuses by 
identifying addresses that do not need to be visited by an interviewer.   

For the 2020 Census Neighborhood Study, you will be asked to respond based on your 
current knowledge of your community.  You will not determine the vacancy of nearby 
homes by walking around your neighborhood, researching public databases, or talking to 
your neighbors for this study.     

The Census Bureau chose your address, not you personally, as part of a randomly 
selected sample. The Census Bureau is required by law to keep your answers completely 
confidential. Per the Federal Cybersecurity Enhancement Act of 2015, your data are 
protected from cybersecurity risks through screening of the systems that transmit your 
data. 

For more information about the study, please call toll-free XXX-XXX-XXXX. 

Thank you for your participation.  

Sincerely, 

Respond at 
XXXX.XXXX.gov

Your User ID is: 
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Dear Resident, 
 
Thank you for your response to the 2020 Census.  Your address has been selected to 
complete the 2020 Census Neighborhood Study, which is an important follow-up to the 
2020 Census. For this brief study, we are gathering information about vacant homes near 
where you live. Your participation could help save taxpayer money in future censuses by 
identifying addresses that do not need to be visited by an interviewer.   

 
For the 2020 Census Neighborhood Study, you will be asked to respond based on your 
current knowledge of your community.  You will not determine the vacancy of nearby 
homes by walking around your neighborhood, researching public databases, or talking to 
your neighbors for this study.   
 
The Census Bureau chose your address, not you personally, as part of a randomly 
selected sample. The Census Bureau is required by law to keep your answers completely 
confidential. Per the Federal Cybersecurity Enhancement Act of 2015, your data are 
protected from cybersecurity risks through screening of the systems that transmit your 
data. 
 
For more information about the study, please call toll-free XXX-XXX-XXXX. 
 
Thank you for your participation.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 

 
Respond at: XXXX.XXXX.gov/UNIQUEID 
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Recently, you should have received a request to participate in the 2020 Census Neighborhood Study, a brief follow-up 
study to the 2020 Census. By answering a few simple questions about the vacant homes near where you live, future 
censuses could be less costly for taxpayers.

If you have already responded, we thank you. If you have not responded, please do so now:

D-P2-XI OMB No. xxxx-xxxx: Approval Expires xx/xx/xxxx

As a reminder, for this study you should use only your current knowledge of nearby homes. You should not walk around 
your neighborhood, research public databases, or talk to your neighbors to get information for your responses.

The U.S. Census Bureau is required by law to protect your information. Your answers will remain completely confidential.

For more information about the study, please call toll-free XXX-XXX-XXXX. 

Dear Resident:

DRAFT
Respond at:

XXXX.XXXX.gov

Your User ID is:
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Dear Resident, 
 
A few weeks ago, the U.S. Census Bureau sent instructions for participating in the 2020 
Census Neighborhood Study, which is a brief follow-up study to the 2020 Census. For 
this study, we are gathering information about vacant homes near where you live. Your 
participation could help save taxpayer money in future censuses by identifying addresses 
that do not need to be visited by an interviewer. 
 
If you have already responded, we thank you. You do not need to take any further action. 
If you have not responded, please do it now:  

 
For the 2020 Census Neighborhood Study, you will be asked to respond based on your 
current knowledge of your community.  You will not determine the vacancy of nearby 
homes by walking around your neighborhood, researching public databases, or talking to 
your neighbors for this study.   
 
Your response is kept completely confidential. The Census Bureau chose your address, 
not you personally, as part of a randomly selected sample. The Census Bureau is required 
by law to keep your answers completely confidential. Per the Federal Cybersecurity 
Enhancement Act of 2015, your data are protected from cybersecurity risks through 
screening of the systems that transmit your data.   
 
For more information about the study, please call toll-free XXX-XXX-XXXX. 
 
Thank you for your participation. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 

 
Respond at 

XXXX.XXXX.gov 

Your User ID is:  
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This is your last opportunity to participate in the 2020 Census Neighborhood Study, which is a brief follow-up 
study to the 2020 Census. By answering a few simple questions about the vacant homes near where you live, 
future censuses could be less costly for taxpayers.

If you have already responded, we thank you. If you have not responded, please do so now:

D-P4-XI OMB No. xxxx-xxxx: Approval Expires xx/xx/xxxx

As a reminder, for this study you should use only your current knowledge of nearby homes. You should not walk around 
your neighborhood, research public databases, or talk to your neighbors to get information for your responses.

The U.S. Census Bureau is required by law to protect your information. Your answers will remain completely confidential. 

For more information about the study, call toll-free XXX-XXX-XXXX. 

Dear Resident:

DRAFT
Respond at:

XXXX.XXXX.gov
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